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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:	December 14, 2015

TO:	Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairperson, Transportation, Public Works & Transit Committee

FROM:	Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation

SUBJECT:	Free Bus Rides for Individuals Traveling to Receive ID Documents and/or Registering to vote.  

POLICY
[bookmark: _GoBack]
This report is for informational purposes only.

Budget Amendment 1A012 requires the Milwaukee County Transit System (MCTS) to develop a proposal to arrange free bus rides for individuals traveling to receive identification documents and/or registering to vote.  The plan is required to be submitted to the County Board of Supervisors no later than February 1, 2016, for review and approval.  $20,000 is placed into an allocated contingency account within the DOT-Transit budget to effectuate the plan, subject to County Board Approval.


BACKGROUND

The 2016 Budget places funds in an allocated contingency account within the DOT-Transit budget to fund free bus rides for individuals traveling to receive identification documents and/or registering to vote.

It is not feasible for MCTS to directly provide buses that can take individuals to destinations where they can receive an identification document and/or register to vote, because the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) prohibits transit systems from operating charter services.  

To meet the intent of the amendment, MCTS could distribute M-Card Lite smart cards to Milwaukee County residents.  M-Card Lite is a disposable smart card made available for sale to non-profit organizations and social service agencies.  A two-ride option of the M-Card Lite costs $4.00 and each card includes two initial bus fares and transfers that are valid for 90 minutes.  

MCTS has a central office that is not a convenient distribution location for bus fares.  However, the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors is a body of 18 legislative representatives geographically covering districts around the County; each representing about 53,000 people.

MCTS proposes to make 5,000 M-Card Lite two-ride disposable smart cards available to the Board of Supervisors or approximately 275 two-ride cards per County Supervisor to give them the ability to arrange free bus rides for individuals to receive identification documents and/or to register to vote, as needed.

Prepared by:    Dan Boehm, Managing Director, MCTS
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